
Nyack Parks Commission Meeting Minutes: 04/12/22  
 
Members in attendance: 
    Jim Willcox 
    Carolyn Cairns 
    Bert Hughs 
    Andrea DeVitto 
    JordanTurner 
 
Meeting started at 6:00 p.m. in Memorial Park 
 
Points of Discussion: 

1- Moving regular meeting to the last Tuesday of the month. 
In the park, unless weather does not permit. 
 
2- The Nyack Village Board Meeting, March 24th at 7:30 – the board voted Yes to move the 
racks and repurpose them. 
Will contact Village and get update on the date of the move.  
BOCES is working on building the additional rack. 
 
3 - Status of additional memorial benches. 
Jim looking for the original map of where they would go and design. 
 
4 – Will confirm that a Parking Attendant will be hired for weekends, starting Memorial Day, and 
hours that will be worked. 
 
From last meeting: 
- Mayor agreed Parks Commission can add pending projects or points of interest to the 

Monthly Newsletter. Will discuss to determine what to include. 
 
- The Parks Commission will be considering new potential candidates for open Parks 

Commission slots. 
 
Andrea and Jim will send these questions to the Village Administrator: 
1 - Will there be parking for handicap in the actual Park Lot- closer to the courts/playground? 
 
2. Is the Village considering any handicapped parking in Memorial Park this year, closer to the 
courts/playground? 
 
3. When is the yearly inspection of the Children's Playground being done, to make sure all the 
equipment is safe and in usable condition, and that the mulch/fill is at adequate levels are 
adequate for protection. Does the splash pad also get a yearly review, and do we have a date 
for its opening? 
 
4. Can the Village check the basketball court surface—we've been notified that there is some 
need for repair/resurfacing to protect against further deterioration. 
 
5. Can you provide an update on the construction of the new walkway in the marina. It's our 
understanding that the Village has awarded the contract following a successful RFP. 
 
6. When will the LED lights be added to the pedestrian bridge? 



7. Given the changes to the marina this year, we'd like to propose repainting the lines 
(especially no parking areas, and the runway to the power boat launch) different colors so they 
are more prominent to both drivers and pedestrians. Some suggestions are to paint lines for 
trailer parking in green or red, and no parking areas in bright yellow. We were also wondering if 
there would be signage explaining that the one ramp will be used exclusively by non-powered 
watercraft this season. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


